20 July 1999

Sponsor response to ISRP and CBFWA comments on FY200 proposal submission to BPA

Project # 20063, Evaluate effects of catch and release angling on white sturgeon
We would like to address some comments contained in the ISRP review of Project # 20063, Evaluate effects of catch and release angling on white sturgeon. While the proposal was ranked as Tier 3 by CBFWA, the ISRP review was favorable, and they recommended funding this proposal in part.

The ISRP recommended that lab component 1b be dropped.  

We believe that there was some confusion, and that they actually meant that Objective 4 (not task 1b) should be dropped.  Task 1b is a necessary precursor to using physiological telemetry in the field, which the ISRP viewed favorably.  We believe that they were referring to Objective 4 with their comment about the proposed procedure to administer stressors to captive fish in the laboratory seems inappropriate....  This objective was to address the effects of repeated stressors on reproductive performance of sturgeons, and could be excluded from the proposal.

The ISRP recommended conducting the study where fish are more easily obtained.  

We concur with the ISRP that fish are readily available in the Columbia River downstream from Bonneville Dam, but they are also readily available in the Snake River downstream from Hells Canyon Dam. There is a major recreational fishery (guided and un-guided) in this portion of the Snake River.  However, we agree that the study may be more efficiently conducted further downriver, and we will consider this if the proposal is selected for funding. 

The ISRP noted that we did not indicate a timeline.  

We would conduct the laboratory calibrations of the transmitters during the first year, the second and third years would be spent in the field working with wild fish, and during the fourth year we would provide the overall analysis and writeup. Dropping Objective 4 would shorten the project duration by 1 year.

We agree with the ISRP that this type of work has not been done before and that the information gained from a detailed study such as this could be highly useful for fishery managers.
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